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Dear Partners in the Gospel,

Grace and peace in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ! We return with hearts full of gratitude and awe for all that God
has done during our past year in Brazil. As we walk in the power of the Great Commission, we are reminded once again
that Jesus is building His Church—from the cities of Brazil to the altars of North America—and we are honored to play
a small part in His global plan.

In the month of July, we had the incredible privilege of serving as the keynote speakers for the District of Rio Grande
Do Sul Young Apostolic Spiritual Congress. Hundreds of young people gathered with hungry hearts, and the presence of
God met us in every service. The altars were filled, lives were changed, and a new generation of Brazilian Apostolic youth
is rising with boldness, faith, and a passion to reach their world!

Traveling north, we were both honored to minister in the District Congress of IPUB (Igreja Pentecostal Unida do Brasil)
in the Para Norte District. From the opening session to the final altar call, the Spirit of God moved powerfully. Pastors,
leaders, and saints gathered with a unified burden to advance the Kingdom, and we witnessed many renewals, fresh
commitments to ministry, and a divine stirring for missions.

Even as we made our way back to the U.S., the mission didn’t pause! We were blessed to minister in one of our UPCI
churches in Florida, where God moved in a mighty way. And shortly after, we were privileged to attend, fellowship with
believers, and refresh with our children at the North American Youth Congress. At his event, we witnessed the global
heartbeat for missions continuing to grow in the hearts of thousands of Apostolic youth.

Every trip, every altar, every soul—it’s all for His glory. The harvest is truly plenteous in Brazil and around the world.
We are seeing the fruit of faithful prayer, sacrificial giving, and tireless labor in the Spirit. This is not just our mission—
it’s our mission together, as the Body of Christ. Thank you for sending, praying, and believing with us. Your support fuels
revival in places you may never step foot—but your impact will echo in eternity.

Continue to pray for the work in Brazil, for the growth of young leaders, for the strength of the local churches, and for
divine strategy as we step into the next season of harvest. Our goal is to transition from serving as Associates in Missions
to serve in our UPCI Global Missions Associate Missionary Program.

As the faithful saying proclaims, “May the lamb that was slain receive the full reward for his suffering.” To God be the
glory for the things he has done! We look forward to returning back to Brazil with more annointing and support! In Jesus
name!

Sincerely,
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